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                     Friday 7th September 2018
STARS OF THE WEEK
Praa Sands – The whole class for settling in so well
Kynance (Year 2) – Edyn for his super maths challenges
Kynance (Year 3/4) – Jamie for problem solving, being helpful and working independently

Poldhu – Will for coming back with a great attitude for learning and being a complete star
WELCOME
Welcome back for the new school year
THANK YOU FOBS

A huge THANK YOU again to the parents for their amazing effort in creating our fabulous new play equipment, and a special thank you to Jules and Midbar for spearheading the project.

WELCOME MEETINGS

Welcome meetings will be held on Monday, 10th September, at 3.30pm in your child’s classroom.  These meetings are to discuss class timetables, activities and any other important information that you may need to know.  If you are unable to make the meetings an information sheet will also be sent home later in the week.
SWIMMING

Swimming starts on Wednesday for Years 2-6 – 8.45am at Helston Pool.

CLUBS

Please see clubs list attached.  Children who would like to attend clubs will need to sign up for the whole half term.  The clubs we offer are planned units with built in progression of skills and cannot be joined once started.  

If you need childcare after school and your child is not signed up to an afterschool club or they are not interested in the clubs on offer then they can attend our afterschool play club, this needs to be booked 1 week in advance at the cost of £2 per hour to cover staff costs.  If you should require last minute child care you will be charged accordingly but you will need to contact the office as soon as possible to ensure we can accommodate your child on that day.  Parents who are in receipt of Free School meals (not Universal free school meals) may be eligible for a discount on request.  If you are interested in using the afterschool care please contact the office by Monday 10th September with the days you require.  

BOSKENWYN BANK

Bank re-opens on Tuesday morning, 8.45am in Poldhu Classroom.
MENU CHANGE

On Monday there will be a change to the menu, instead of macaroni cheese it will be pizza

Events for week commencing 10th September 2018
After School Clubs run from 3.30-4.30 pm
	DATE
	EVENT

	Mon, 10th Sept
	Welcome Meetings (3.30 in your child’s classroom)– No club

	Tues, 11th Sept
	Boskenwyn Bank, 8.45am in Poldhu classroom
Seasons Club with Mrs Reeves KS1 & 2

	Wed, 12th Sep
	First Swimming session, 8.45am at Helston Pool

Film Club with Wendy (whole school)

	Thur, 13th Sept
	Football Club with Mr Conway (KS2)
Cross Country Club with Mrs Care (whole school)

	Fri, 13th Sept
	Young Reporters with Mrs Stillwell (KS2)


FORTHCOMING DATES:
26th-28th September 2018 – BF Camp for Yrs 5 & 6

3rd-7th June 2019 – Inset Week  
COLLABORATIVE WORKING
As we watch the educational landscape change around us once again, we see our resistance to becoming an Academy, for a variety of reasons, has paid off.  Schools will no longer be forced into academisation unless they are judged inadequate by Ofsted. We can continue to be “good” with outstanding features by working in our unique, child-led enquiry based way.  The Regional Schools Commissioner for the south west  Lisa Mannall (an ex cornish head) wants to see “collaborative “ working amongst schools, regardless of their status.  We already do this with the Camelford and Bodmin cluster; staff regularly meet for moderation, assessment or professional development opportunities.  During the Autumn term we will also be working more closely with Richard Gambier and his team at Marlborough Primary in Falmouth.  Their staff have already met ours and they adore or ethos, unique learning environment and our values which are all similar to their own.  We look forward to strengthening our partnership and further developing our team to improve outcomes for our children.
 n-
                     Friday 7th September 2018
STARS OF THE WEEK

Praa Sands – The whole class for settling in so well
Kynance (Year 2) – Edyn for his super maths challenges

Kynance (Year 3/4) – Jamie for problem solving, being helpful and working independently

Poldhu – Will for coming back with a great attitude for learning and being a complete star
WELCOME
Welcome back for the new school year
THANK YOU FOBS

A huge THANK YOU again to the parents for their amazing effort in creating our fabulous new play equipment, and a special thank you to Jules and Midbar for spearheading the project.

WELCOME MEETINGS

Welcome meetings will be held on Monday, 10th September, at 3.30pm in your child’s classroom.  These meetings are to discuss class timetables, activities and any other important information that you may need to know.  If you are unable to make the meetings an information sheet will also be sent home later in the week.

SWIMMING

Swimming starts on Wednesday for Years 2-6 – 8.45am at Helston Pool.

CLUBS

Please see clubs list attached.  Children who would like to attend clubs will need to sign up for the whole half term.  The clubs we offer are planned units with built in progression of skills and cannot be joined once started.  

If you need childcare after school and your child is not signed up to an afterschool club or they are not interested in the clubs on offer then they can attend our afterschool play club, this needs to be booked 1 week in advance at the cost of £2 per hour to cover staff costs.  If you should require last minute child care you will be charged accordingly but you will need to contact the office as soon as possible to ensure we can accommodate your child on that day.  Parents who are in receipt of Free School meals (not Universal free school meals) may be eligible for a discount on request.  If you are interested in using the afterschool care please contact the office by Monday 10th September with the days you require.  

BOSKENWYN BANK

Bank re-opens on Tuesday morning, 8.45am in Poldhu Classroom.
MENU CHANGE

On Monday there will be a change to the menu, instead of macaroni cheese it will be pizza

Events for week commencing 10th September 2018

After School Clubs run from 3.30-4.30 pm
	DATE
	EVENT

	Mon, 10th Sept
	Welcome Meetings (3.30 in your child’s classroom)– No club

	Tues, 11th Sept
	Boskenwyn Bank, 8.45am in Poldhu classroom

Seasons Club with Mrs Reeves KS1 & 2

	Wed, 12th Sep
	First Swimming session, 8.45am at Helston Pool

Film Club with Wendy (whole school)

	Thur, 13th Sept
	Football Club with Mr Conway (KS2)

Cross Country Club with Mrs Care (whole school)    

	Fri, 13th Sept
	Young Reporters with Mrs Stillwell (KS2)


FORTHCOMING DATES:
26th-28th September 2018 – BF Camp for Yrs 5 & 6

3rd-7th June 2019 – Inset Week  

COLLABORATIVE WORKING
As we watch the educational landscape change around us once again, we see our resistance to becoming an Academy, for a variety of reasons, has paid off.  Schools will no longer be forced into academisation unless they are judged inadequate by Ofsted. We can continue to be “good” with outstanding features by working in our unique, child-led enquiry based way.  The Regional Schools Commissioner for the south west  Lisa Mannall (an ex cornish head) wants to see “collaborative “ working amongst schools, regardless of their status.  We already do this with the Camelford and Bodmin cluster; staff regularly meet for moderation, assessment or professional development opportunities.  During the Autumn term we will also be working more closely with Richard Gambier and his team at Marlborough Primary in Falmouth.  Their staff have already met ours and they adore or ethos, unique learning environment and our values which are all similar to their own.  We look forward to strengthening our partnership and further developing our team to improve outcomes for our children.
[image: image1.png]



Weekly Newsletter


www.boskenwyn.cornwall.sch.uk





Boskenwyn, 


near Gweek,


Helston,


TR13 0NG


01326 572618








Weekly Newsletter


www.boskenwyn.cornwall.sch.uk





Boskenwyn, 


near Gweek,


Helston,


TR13 0NG


01326 572618











